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Since publication of the SDEIS, FHWA and WSDOT have identified a

Preferred Alternative that is similar to Option A but with a number of

design refinements. The modifications included in the Preferred

Alternative are intended to minimize the effects presented in the SDEIS.

See Chapter 2 of the Final EIS for a description of the planning process

and the Preferred Alternative.

The tunnel under the Montlake Cut in Option K would have more severe

effects on natural resources than Option A and the Preferred Alternative.

Chapter 2 of the Final EIS discusses the reasons that Option M,

proposed during the legislative workgroup, was not considered a

reasonable alternative. The primary reasons for its dismissal were

environmental impact and cost. As stated in the findings of the legislative

workgroup, “Because the Montlake Cut is an environmentally sensitive

area, we believe the permitting of Option M’s wetlands impacts will be

very risky and very costly to mitigate and we believe there would be a

high likelihood of a much longer delay (12 to 24 months) in order to

negotiate the permitting issue with the US Army Corps of Engineers.”

Additionally, the Cost Review Panel was concerned that given the range

of probable costs for Option M, it was unlikely to fit within the legislatively

established budget for the project.

The second bascule bridge would create lane continuity between the

Montlake Cut and the SR 520 Montlake interchange, which would

improve traffic operations in the Montlake area compared to the No Build

Alternative. Most notably, overall delay related to bridge openings would

decrease for all vehicles because the additional capacity would help

clear congestion more quickly. Bridge height would be the same as the

existing Montlake bridge, and operational effects on traffic would be

minimized by the ability to synchronize bridge openings of the existing

and proposed bridges.
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WSDOT has identified a floating bridge height that addresses community

concerns with while providing for bridge maintenance needs. The height

of the floating bridge with the Preferred Alternative would be

approximately 20 feet above the water. It would be approximately 10 feet

higher than the existing bridge, and approximately 5 to 10 feet lower than

previous designs considered in the DEIS and the SDEIS. With any build

alternative, noise mitigation, such as noise walls, would be provided

where it both meets WSDOT and FHWA criteria for reasonableness and

feasibility and is wanted by the community. However, the Preferred

Alternative includes a number of noise reduction strategies that would

reduce noise levels to the point that noise walls are not be

recommended in Seattle, except potentially along I-5 in the North Capitol

Hill area where the reasonableness and feasibility of a noise wall is still

be evaluated. See Chapter 2 and Section 5.7 of the Final EIS for more

information.

 

SR 520 Bridge Replacement and HOV Project


